
Appendix A 

 

District Councillors’ Report to Parish Council  28th June 2018 
 
Re-surfacing of the Z-Bends 

The re-surfacing had originally been scheduled for Sunday, 17 June, but Crooke Hall Inn had 

raised concerns about the negative impact that this would have on their Fathers’ Day 

business.  In view of this the work had been re-scheduled and was carried out on 24 June. 

 

Surgeries & Shevington Fete 

Because of the Fete, Dist Cllrs P Collins and M Whittam would not be holding a surgery in 

Shevington Library on Saturday, 30 June, but would be available for consultation at the Fete.  

They would be accompanied by representatives of Ring & Ride and Digital Learning, 

because they were currently promoting both initiatives.  Wigan Council’s ‘The Deal’ would 

also be bringing several stalls that would be in place at Highfield Avenue. 

 

Defibrillator Awareness 

A defibrillator awareness session had been arranged and would be taking place at Shevington 

Methodist Church at 7pm on Tuesday of the following week. 

 

Potholes 

The potholes on the mini-roundabout at the junction of Gathurst Lane with New Miles Lane 

were to be repaired during the coming week. 

 

Treeworks at Gathurst Lane 

The Trees & Woodlands Officer had informed Taylor Wimpey and their consultants and 

contractors that only the bare minimum of pruning was to be carried out and that, in future, 

he was to be given five days’ notice of any proposed work. 

 


